

**Cyngor Cymuned Basle Hefo Chrugion/
Bausley with Criggion Community Council**

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9th May 2016 at
Bryn Hafren School after the AGM

- 026/2016 **Present:** Councillors, Mrs L Burrowes, D Jones, Mrs F Davies, T Davies S
Potter
Apologies: A Lloyd, Mrs M Kelton,
- 027/2016 **Declarations of Interest**
- 028/2016 Minutes of the meeting 21.3.16 approved and signed
- 029/2016 Highways
Permission have been fast-tracked and tenders are out for the work. Responses to these will determine hours and method of working. We have requested closure during the day only with reopening at nights and weekends as a minimum
The cost of a new bridge is estimated at £20million. It was discussed at the meeting and agreed by Councillors to look at working with a local group to look at acting towards raising the profile of the bridge. Cllr Burrowes initially will talk to Lewis's and other interested parties.

General Highways matters. Clerk has met with Ken Llewelyn and gone over all the matters. The surface on the road from the Quarry is on the programme, The drain cover causing issues on Pecknall lane is scheduled for repair by the end of this month
There has been fly-tipping on Pecknall Lane with rubbish left over the gate on one of Councillor Oakley's fields. Powys CC have removed items left in the Highways side, however there may be paperwork which identifies someone and Clerk will write to them to tell them what has happened
- 030/2016 Playground
No reported issues although we need to find out about inspections following the changes in funding local services
- 031/2016 Bus Stop
Following the third quote it is obvious that a built bus stop is going to cost much more than we expected – Clerk to look at other options
- 032/2016 Local services & Clustering
No further issues
- 033/2016 **Planning**
No applications received
- 034/2016 **Finance**
Payments
Electronic Payment of Clerks Salary net £116.83

The audit questions were read out and discussed – one answer is no which is regular bank reconciliations presented to Council. For this and other financial regulations proposed by OWV in their new model Clerk suggested a finance sub-committee be created again which can get to know the processes. Councillor F Davies and S Potter agreed to do this

035/2016 Community communication
Councillor S Potter to work with Clerk on new website

036/2016 Next meeting scheduled for 18.7.16